
BOARD OF SELECTMEN
Minutes

February 13, 2007

Present: Robert Reagan
Kristina Burnett
Jay Waldner

Dana Hadley

Chairman Robert Reagan opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.

APPOINTMENTS

7:00 p.m. Earl Charbono-Road Agent-Goose Pond Road

The Board met with Road Agent, Earl Charbono to discuss the Hanover section of Goose Pond
Road. The highway department sometimes maintains a small section of the road that is actually
located in Hanover under a reciprocal agreement with them, depending on which Town gets to the
area first. The Board asked the road agent to treat the section of Goose Pond Road located in
Hanover in the same manner as the Canaan low salt area.  Town Administrator, Dana Hadley spoke
with Mike Chase of the Hanover Public Works Department. Mr. Chase told him that he thinks the
road should be treated in the same way that Canaan uses to treat the low salt area as the road is in
close proximity to Goose Pond.  Mr. Charbono said that he heard that the Town of Hanover had to
send over a salt truck to treat this area and was concerned that they thought it was not treated
properly and he want to maintain a good relationship with them. They do a great job to maintain a
section of Moose Mountain Road and West Farms Road for Canaan. He said that when he receives a
notice from the Town of Hanover asking him not to salt the road he would abide by their wishes. The
Board agreed that it would be advisable to have in writing the wishes from the Town of Hanover.



OLD BUSINESS

1. Selectmen’s Minutes

January 23, 2007

Motion: Burnett/Waldner to accept the minutes of January 23, 2007 with the correction of a
typographic error.

Vote in the affirmative.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Letter received from the Department of Safety relative to license application for a retail auto
dealer for Peanut’s Auto at 56 US Route 4.

The Board reviewed a letter from the Department of Safety for Peanut’s Auto on Route 4. Selectman
Chairman, Robert Reagan asked if they were any requirement from the Department of
Environmental Services since the operation is located near the river. After continued discussion the
Board directed the Administrator to secure further explanation of what activities would be taking
place at the site and if it were appropriate for other agencies to be contacted. This will be revisited at
a subsequent meeting.

2. January Report from Canaan Transfer Station

The Board reviewed a report of traffic count from the manager of the Transfer Station. This is an
effort for the transfer station manager and the transfer station/recycling committee to monitor the
new transfer station hours.



CONSENT AGENDA

1. Notice Received of Program sponsored by the Upper Valley Lake Sunapee Planning
Commission.

3. Letter received from Comcast Cable Company

The Board reviewed the consent agenda.

OTHER BUSINESS

The Board reviewed and signed two land use change taxes.

Vote in the affirmative.
Meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,
Dana I. Hadley, Town Administrator
Minutes Accepted by the Board of Selectmen on March 20, 2007


